

Officer: James Coutts Direct telephone: 5420 8095

Direct email: james.coutts@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au

27 May 2021

Ms Tracey Goodwin-McDonald President Sunshine Coast Mass Transit Action Group Inc

By email: masstransitsc@gmail.com

## **Dear Tracey**

Thank you for your letter of 3 May 2021 addressed to the CEO, Ms Emma Thomas, seeking clarity in relation to how the feedback received during the current engagement process for the mass transit project will be incorporated in the final Options Analysis report. On behalf of the CEO, I provide the following response.

Information provided on Council's mass transit website and in related communication material advises that the outcomes of the community and stakeholder feedback about the mass transit options will inform the final Options Analysis report, which will be considered by Council later this year.

This means that the content of the Options Analysis report will be revised in light of the feedback received during the engagement process and the report may therefore be amended, expanded or qualified to the extent that the results of the engagement process provide a clear basis for doing so.

Council representatives involved in the engagement process will be reminded about how the results of the process will be taken into account in the finalisation of the Options Analysis report.

Thank you again for contacting me about this matter. If you have any further questions, James Coutts, Program Director, would be pleased to assist and can be contacted on 5420 8095 or at james.coutts@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Warren Bunker

wmike

**GROUP EXECUTIVE LIVEABILITY AND NATURAL ASSETS**